
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
September 28 – Manuela Mai

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
September 28 – Gabriel

FAMILY SERVICE

Welcome & Announcements - Bheki T. Moyo

Holy Holy Holy - Orchestra

Call to Worship 1 NAH (Verses 1&4) 

 “Praise My Soul the King of Heaven”

Invocation - Bheki T. Moyo

Baby Dedication - Pastor James Shepley

Hymns of Praise:

703 NAH - “When Peace Like a River”

175 NAH - “Rejoice the Lord is King”

121 NAH - “Thine Be the Glory”

Tithes & Offerings - Bheki T. Moyo

Children’s Story - Roslyn Guenin

Family Prayer - Bheki T. Moyo

Scripture Reading: Matthew 9:36-38 (NKJV) 

- Mimi Mai

Hymn 696 NAH - “Redeemed! How I Love to 

Proclaim It!”

Sermon: “More compassion Lord!” - Manuela Mai

Closing Hymn 173 NAH - “All Hail the Power”

Benediction - Manuela Mai

PARALLEL SERVICE

Announcements and Welcome - Sophia

Opening Prayer - Sophia

Praise x 3 songs plus 

read a chosen scripture - Meghan

Offering and Prayer - Karen Plumb

Children’s Video 

Family Prayer - Karen Vontzalides

Scripture reading - Diana

Sermon: “Before Abraham was, I am.”  - Gabriel

Praise X 2 song    - Meghan

Welcome: Ioan Herteliu
Opening Hymn: NAH 25 –
Immortal, invisible God only wise
Opening prayer & Lesson separation: Ioan Herteliu
Lesson Study: The Gospel of Mark – Lesson 13: 
The Risen Lord
Children’s Programme:    
Junior Sabbath School: Natalie Davison
Lesson Summary: Christopher Levi
Mission Story: Sofyia
13th Sabbath School Offering: Sofyia    
Special Music: Micah & Nathan
Special Feature: Christ never murmured
Closing Hymn: 
Jesus, You’re the sweetest name of all    
Closing Prayer:  Jonathan

Every word of God is [a]pure;
He is a shield to those who put their trust in 

Him

Proverbs 30:5

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER

tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267
PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY

jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833
STANBOROUGH CENTRE

Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431
STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC

info@spcm.org.uk
TREASURY DEPARTMENT

treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
CHURCH CLERK - MICHELE THOMPSON

michele3tommo@gmail.com

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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His,” underscoring the value of taking time to restore both 
body and mind.

In addition to these, yearly rest—taking extended time off for 
vacations or personal reflection—allows for more profound 
recovery, enabling you to step away from the constant 
demands of life and truly restore your energy and focus.

Incorporating regular daily rest, weekly Sabbath rest, 
and yearly rest aligns with the natural rhythm of life God 
has designed. Together, these practices help to enhance 
physical health, emotional well-being, and spiritual growth, 
creating a sustainable balance in life and work.

To learn more about the NEWSTART program and catch up 
on the related health, please refer to the online NEWSTART 
resources website: NEWSTART Now – NEWSTART Lifestyle 
Program.

WOMEN MINISTRY- Prayer meeting on Zoom every Friday 
at 6:30pm. Meeting ID: 853 7558 6804 & Passcode: 615610.
- Launch of Build Your Financial House on 31 August 2024 
in the afternoon.
- Ladies Retreat in October 2024 at HaysWood Retreat.
- We are still taking donations for baby wipes and women’s 
toiletries.

MEN’S MINISTRY - Prayer Meeting from 9pm on Tuesdays. 
Zoom ID: 519 552 6863 & Passcode: Pray3r

WEDNESDAY NIGHT PRAYER MEETING is taking place in 
the Sanctuary. Zoom Meeting ID: 721 857 1482; Passcode: 
pray3r or click here or click here. We are praying for our 
children every Wednesday. If anyone wants to pray for their 
children. They can contact the SPC prayer leaders. Contact 
number 07988045461.

You can place private PRAYER REQUESTS in the Prayer Box 
or via email: STANBOROUGHPRAYS@GMAIL.COM

children’s story that morning. 

JUNIOR CHOIR & HANDBELL ENSEMBLE Regular 
rehearsals for those aged 9 to 16 will resume on 4th October. 
There will be various group activities, and no joining fee is 
required. For more details, please contact Jiae at spcmahn@
gmail.com

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH on 5th October will be a meal 
prepared and hosted by our Brazilian members. Please 
email fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com as soon as possible 
to book your places, noting any allergies to help with 
catering and keep you safe. Donations on the day are much 
appreciated to help cover the cost of the food as this is a 
self-funded programme.

THE SOCIAL COMMITTEE ARE HOSTING A QUIZ NITE 
ON SATURDAY THE 19TH OCTOBER. We will begin 
with vespers at 5.30pm & the quiz will commence at 
6.30pm. Come as a family, a team or form a team on the 
night. Snacks & nibbles provided. £5 per person, £15 
per family with proceeds going to Stanborough School. 
Please contact Margarita Stewart on 07786 433225  or 
Helen King-Brown  on 07930 416311 for booking & further 
details.

ONE OF OUR MEMBERS, The MacMillan Afternoon Tea last 
Friday raised a total of £465 for Macmillan Cancer Support.
A very big thank you to all who came and supported this 
event. Pat Walton

NEWSTART SEPTEMBER Continues with the theme of 
“Rest”. Daily, weekly, and yearly rest are all essential for 
maintaining overall well-being. Daily rest provides short, 
regular opportunities to recharge, reducing stress and 
preventing burnout. Observing the Sabbath provides us with 
weekly rest and offers a deeper reset for mental, emotional, 
and spiritual renewal while resting in God’s presence. 

Incorporating physical rest into weekly Sabbath observance 
also aligns with the body’s natural need for recovery. The 
Bible highlights this principle, saying “There remains, then, 
a Sabbath-rest for the people of God; for anyone who enters 
God’s rest also rests from their works, just as God did from 

ANNOUNCEMENTS

IMPORTANT LIVESTREAM NOTICE:
from next week we will be using a new streaming platform 
to stream our services for both traditional and parallel 
services. Our YouTube channel should continue to work 
for now. Please keep an eye on the church website 
for further details, but Livestream will no longer work 
including access to our current library (the AV team are 
working on preserving this). Thank you.

TRANSFERS 1ST READING - 
Delceley Macedo-Leite-Ferreira and Tiffany Macedo (mum 
and daughter) from Cambridge to SP
Duncan Edward from Houston Spanish Northwest Church to 
SPC (husband to Delceley)
Geert, Miranda and Melody Tap from Central London to SPC
Nathan Stickland from SPC to St Albans

WEDDINGS: Estée Vitry will be married to Stênio Braghini at 
2pm in Stanborough Park Church on Sunday 29th September.
Chelise Currow will be married to Predrag Salonski in 
Berkshire on Sunday 29th September.Please keep both 
couples in your prayers.

PRAYER MEETING on 5th October from 3 pm to 5 pm in the 
Stanborough church. Prayer  ministry team invites everyone 
to join for World prayer and fasting day.

HARVEST THANKSGIVING SERVICE  will be held on 
Sabbath 5th October 2024. The church will be open on 
Thursday evening 3rd October from 5.30 p.m. to 7.30 p.m. 
and on Friday 4th October from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. to receive 
your gifts of garden produce, fruit, vegetables, rice, pasta, 
soups, tinned fruit, tinned vegetables and household and 
personal hygiene products. Monetary gifts are also welcome 
if you cannot attend in person.  You are warmly invited to 
bring your friends, family and neighbours to this special, 
joyful, service of Thanksgiving.

PARENTS/GUARDIANS please ensure that your child/
children are able to participate in the Harvest Thanksgiving 
Service on Sabbath 5th October by providing them with a 
small Harvest gift. They will have the opportunity to add 
their gift to the display when they come to the front for the 

To receive the full announcement details, sign up for the 
church eBulletin in our website. 


